The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, May 4, 2015 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting were Mayor Medesa Sander, City Clerk Sheila Herman, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bob Tryon, Barbara Matal, Thomas McElroy and Casey Shaw.  Also present was maintenance personnel Sara Kay Carrell, resident Jim Huenergarde and representing Western Cooperative was Jay Scott.  Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Jay Scott for Western Cooperative discussed with council the procedure for assisting in the installation of flag mounts and flags for holidays.  Jay left the meeting at 7:47 p.m.

New resident Jim Huenergarde introduced himself to council to get acquainted with the city.  Jim left the meeting at 7:59 p.m.

Barbara made a motion to approve the April 6, 2015 minutes as read.  Thomas seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Clerk presented City mail, water screening reports & bills.  Fees have been collected and service has been established for new residency at 108 Birch.  A building permit has been approved and fees have been collected for a fence at 100 W. 5th. 

Maintenance Personnel gave the report of everything running smoothly and all required testing is current and up to date.  The forms for the wastewater exam have been filled out, mailed with fees paid and confirmation on approved attendance for the test has been received for May 19th and 20th.  Fee cost will be reimbursed to Sara Kay upon receipt from KDHE.

Old Business
Ordinance #2015-5 for water deposit fees was adopted.  Barbara motioned to approve the ordinance.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

There are continued complaints of dogs running loose on property.  Ordinance #105 states a leash law in town. 

New Business
Oaths were sworn in, signed and filed at the City Office.

A second round of letters has been sent out for inoperable/untagged vehicles.

A policy/procedure ordinance has been discussed.  No action taken.

There have been complaints of trespassing.  We are reminded to respect others property and the safety of children.

Purchase of flags for street light poles discussed.  Mounts will be installed with Christmas light mounts.  Barbara motioned to have Western Cooperative install the mounts and flags on the street poles for holidays.  Thomas seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Fireworks ordinance discussed due to burn ban.  No action taken.

Charter ordinance, Resolution and Zoning discussed.  No action taken.

The use of the water trailer was discussed.  No action taken.

Hazardous waste pick-up was discussed.  No action taken.

Casey made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, June 1, 2015 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Bob made a motion to close the meeting.  Barbara seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 9:02 p.m.
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							Approved this 1st day of June, 2015
							Medesa Sander, Mayor
							Sheila Herman, City Clerk







